TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

January 8, 2018
A called meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Menday, January 8, 2018, at 6:00pm, at the
Sharpsburg Recreation Center.
Clerk Donna Camp administered the oaths of office to Elizabeth Good and Cynthia Puckett-Pike.
Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Elizabeth Good,
Council Member; Cynthia Puckett-Pike, Council Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna
Camp, Town Clerk.
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered.
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present.

The minutes of the December 18, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous
vote and were filed in the minute book of the Town.

Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept 1st reading of the acceptance into the Georgia Municipal
Employees Benefit System Life and Health Program and allow the Mayor to sign the ordinance,
Ceuncil Member Parten motioned to accept 1%t reading. Motion died from a lack of a second.

Old Business —n/a

Public Comments —
o Clarence Bolden a newly elected council member from the Town of Turin wanted to
congratulate the new council members and say that he is a new business owner in the

Town of Sharpsburg.
o Blue Cole —- Wanted to know what would happens now with the insurance lapse for the
Clerk?
Polling of the Council —

o Polly Garlington — Wanted to see if there is going to be a light put up for the
playground. Yes, it is already installed.
o Elizabeth Good - Is the insurance policy paid for by the town? Yes.

Stan Parten -n/a
o Cynthia Puckett-Pike — When was the contract for the clerk? There is no contract for
health insurance. The town pays for the insurance.
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Clerks Comments -n/a

Mayor's Minutes — Mayor was asking if the Town was no longer going to provide insurance for the
Clerk? Council member Garlington they didn’t have enough time to consider. Council Member
Parten said the town had been providing it for years. Council Member Pike asked if the cost was
lower and if it was a PPO. Clerk Camp answered that both questions were a yes.



There being no further,b sﬂ,;,ess-.'-cair\h1g before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.
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